June 16, 2025 Select Board Meeting Minutes

Meeting called to order at 5:30 p.m.

Present: Select Board Members: Jay Marsh, Carlos Martin, & Chris Mann

Town Clerk: Brandi Broe

Road Commissioner: Hunter Locke

1. Adjustments or Changes to Agenda:

- 2. Reviewed and Approved Minutes of 06/02/2025 Select Board Meeting.
- 3. Approved Orders/Bills to be paid.
- 4. The Select Board and Hunter discussed roads. Hunter is still trying to find someone to pave or fill in the potholes on Lapland Road and on Church Street. As soon as we can schedule Cambridge to Chloride, Lapland Road will be graded.
- 5. Discussion was had on who we could elect for the EM Coordinator. Jay was going to ask John Terrel if the Select Board could do it. Jay resign an updated form for the Local Emergency Management Plan Municipal Adoption Form.
- 6. Lamoille County Planning Commission shared a program with the Select Board, Safe Routes to School. The program offers to work with towns to help create a safe way for children to walk or bike to school. At this time, we do not have many children that walk or bike to school, this particular program doesn't seem to fit what Waterville needs. Carlos has tried for years to have the speed limit dropped to a more appropriate speed for a school zone, with no luck.

Motion made by Jay and seconded by Carlos to Adjourn.

Adjourned at 6:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted by Brandi Broe, Town Clerk